## Carrickfergus Amateur Rowing Club incorporating

## Carrickfergus Sailing Club Ltd

Mr Larry Power Commodore National Yacht Club Dun Laoghaire Co Dublin

27<sup>th</sup> August 2014

Dear Larry,

Words cannot adequately express our gratitude to our friends, the Dun Laoghaire Ruffians, for their generous donation to the new clubhouse. Never the less, thank you so much. It was an amazing gesture of friendship and support.

It was great to see you all at the weekend, and so good of Lorcan, Pauric and the rest to come all this way only to drive home again! I'm sure we could have found beds for them all somehow had we known. Your presence at our BBQ made it all the more special, a real Ruffian do, even though at least 50% of those present were not Ruffians.

I'm sorry you were not able to join us for the Copeland Cruise, I think Ann and Brendan enjoyed it, it was a lovely day and I was glad of the opportunity to chat with them both in the less frantic scenario than during championships!

I hear you are coming up for the Commodore's Dinner, look forward to seeing you then. In the meantime, please convey our sincere thanks to all concerned.

Best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Wendy Grant

Honorary Secretary.

vady -